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Welcome to April’s newsletter.  
If you have any local event details or 
photos for insertion in the newsletter, 
please email them to me at 
jo@jltraining.co.uk.  

Copy date for the May issue is  
Friday 17th April 2020. 

mailto:stoketristerpc@gmail.com


Enforced Retreat  
I don’t know how you’re feeling 

about Coronavirus and all its ramifi-
cations for our lives. I’ve certainly 
been through a mixture of feelings 
including concern for those I love, 
disappointment about cancelling so 
much, profound gratitude for our 
wonderful NHS and health care pro-
fessionals and relief about living in 
such a beautiful place. When con-
fined to barracks, there are worse 
places to be than our villages! 

We are all being asked to plan for a 
reasonably lengthy period of social 
distancing, and particularly if we are 
older. The good news is that the vil-
lages have a great group of healthy 
volunteers wiling to get shopping, run 
errands, pick up pet food and pre-
scriptions etc.  Do please use them!  
Simply email me on rosyash-
ley@hotmail.com or ring on 01747 
442969 or 07482 300290 and we can 
make sure you have   everything you 
need. We also have some people offer-
ing to chat on   the phone so, if like 
me, you live alone and sometimes get 
lonely, do take up this offer. We 
might all make new friends! 

From a spiritual perspective, as 
people try to make sense of what’s 
going on, there is some really unhelp-
ful nonsense online about the virus 
being a punishment from God.  The 
Bible categorically contradicts this 
view. Coronavirus is NOT a judge-
ment from God and it's not His story 
for humanity. Jesus took all judge-
ments and curses upon Himself when 
He went to the cross so that we would 
not have to experience them! Because 
of this, all destructive human actions 
and attitudes which lead to disease 
and death have been forgiven.  We 
simply need to accept His death on 
our behalf to be able to receive and 
benefit from the cleansing, renewal 

and restoration that He alone brings. 
All of us are invited to simply receive 
what Jesus has done for each of us 
and exchange our dis-eased lives for 
His powerful, pure and love-filled life 
which cleanses and fills us with His 
peace and presence. 

So in this imposed ‘retreat’ from 
normal life ahead, why not take some 
time to talk to the God who created 
you? He knows you and loves you 
even if you don’t know him. 

Or pick up a Bible and read one of 
the accounts of Jesus in the New Tes-
tament. One of my favourites is the 
Gospel of Mark which is only short 
and reads like a mission impossible 
action story! 

Or join the millions around the 
world who are praying. There is a 
prayer in this newsletter which the 
local church is praying over all peo-
ple in the Benefice and surrounding 
villages.  Praying together is power-
ful. 

Or simply rest in His presence and 
breathe deeply of His love and 
breathe out all your fears as you yield 
to Him. He promises to meet every-
one whose heart seeks Him. 

The Apostle Paul, who endured ex-
treme trials in his life, writes some-
thing really helpful for us at this 
time: 

Don’t worry about anything; in-
stead, pray about everything. Tell 
God what you need, and thank him 
for all he has done. Then you will 
experience God’s peace which ex-
ceeds anything we can understand. 
His peace will guard your hearts 
and minds as you live in Christ Je-
sus.” 
Philippians 4:6,7 

 
May God bless you and your families. 

Rosy 
 



From the Organ Bench 

Twice in my life now I have writ-
ten short handbooks called ‘Anti 
Money Laundering Guide’.  I say 
that only to give an example of a title 
that – useful though I hope it is – 
isn’t going to say ‘Read on’. 
But this first line does: My song is 
love unknown. 

It takes a stroke of genius to come 
up with a line like that.  It also takes 
a considerable talent to follow it up.  
But Samuel Crossman (1625-84) 
managed to keep the inspiration go-
ing for seven verses. This is one 
hymn where it’s a great shame to 
omit verses (For all the saints is an-
other). 

Originally a Dissenter, Samuel 
Crossman joined the Church of 
England and served his early minis-
try in his native Suffolk.  He moved 
to a parish in Bristol, and then be-
came Dean of Bristol Cathedral only 
a year before his death.  My song is 
love unknown was one of a small 
collection of nine sacred poems 
which Crossman called ‘A Young 
Man’s Meditation’.  It’s the only one 
of the collection to become famous, 
and then only because a facsimile 
edition of it was published by Daniel 
Sedgwick in 1863. 

So a stroke of luck as well as of 
genius.  Passiontide, perhaps more 
than Easter, has brought out the 
best in several hymn-writers, and 
this is now one of the best-loved of 
our Passiontide hymns.  Its vivid 
depiction of the change of mood of 
the crowd (Sometimes they strew his 
way, and his sweet praises 
sing….Then ‘Crucify’ is all their 
breath) is followed, unusually in a 
hymn, by irony (Why, what hath my 
Lord done…..Sweet injuries).  And 
finally Crossman manages to involve 

us all (This is my Friend, in whose 
sweet praise I all my days could gladly 
spend). 

Once again this is a hymn which de-
served, and in 1919 got, a wonderfully 
lyrical tune which makes the words fly.  
John Ireland (1879-1962) was a prolific 
and perhaps under-rated composer 
who wrote both religious and secular 
music, and this tune (Love Unknown) 
was written while he was organist at 
St. Luke’s, Chelsea.  (You might be 
surprised to know that this is one 
hymn that I play more slowly than 
most other organists.)   
A non-churchgoer might think that 
this sublime combination of words and 
music was simply a beautiful song, and 
it can bear comparison with the best of 
secular songs.  But as Christians we 
have the great advantage, and privi-
lege, of being able to believe in it as 
well. 

 
David Duvall 



Church Services 

All churches in the benefice will remain open in daylight hours  

for private prayer. 

No services so no collections, but the bills keep coming.  

To keep our churches open and available for everyone we have to cover 
regular outgoings, such as Parish Share to support our Rector, insurance 
premiums, etc.  The suspension of church services means we have lost the 
income from collections in church which would normally help with this.  
Please consider alternative ways of giving, such as direct transfer into the 
PCC's account.  Your Treasurer or Churchwarden will be able to advise you. 

Thank you. 



Charlton Musgrove 
www.charltonmusgrove.org 

E: cmvillagehall@gmail.com 

Charlton Musgrove Defibrillator   First Responder Contact Numbers 

Barrie & Ceri Izard 01963 34144  Custodians  

David Amblin 01963 31012  John Ball 01963 31046 

Neal Sizmore 07795 817460  Robert Parker 07769 913475 

100 Club winners March Draw 

No 10 Jonathan Hand 
No 89 Annie Sutton 

Coffee Morning 
The April Village Coffee Morning 
has been cancelled due to the Coronavirus. 
Our Village Hall Committee have taken the 
decision to close the Hall until 20th of April. 
This will be reviewed as the situation 
develops.  We shall miss our monthly get 
together and hope you will all stay safe. 
Best wishes to you all. 

The Coffee Morning team. 

Future Events 
There are several exciting and unique 
events happening in the village this 
Summer. The Flower & Produce Show will 
be taking on a slightly different formula – 
please note the new date will be Saturday 
24th October from 10.30 to 2.00.  There are 
many different activities for adults and 
children being planned, with less emphasis 
on competition and more on challenges and 
sharing.  Hope this sounds sufficiently 
mysterious!  The team will be keeping you 
updated throughout the year and hope to 
put together a fun and social event in which 
all the village can take part. 

Pauline, Gill and Ceri. 

The England Family Brain Tumour 
Charity Coffee Morning 
It is with great sadness we have taken the 
decision to cancel our Coffee Morning on 
Saturday 21st March due to the restrictions 
being put in place to combat the spread of 
the Coronavirus.  We had already received 
donations and Raffle Prizes so have decided 
to continue with the Raffle selling tickets as 
and when we can. Winners may have to 
wait a while for their prizes! 
If you would still like to support the Charity 
and send along a donation, I will forward 
any proceeds received in due course. 
These can be sent to: Joan England, Paradise 
Cottage, Barrow Lane, Charlton Musgrove, 
Wincanton  Somerset  BA9 8HW.  Cheques 
can be made out to The Brain Tumour 
Charity or Mrs J England, or you could pop 
cash in an envelope through my letterbox.  
Please include your name so we can say A 
Huge Thank You.  It would be wonderful if 
we could salvage something from this 
difficult situation.  Meanwhile, stay safe and 
well,  God Bless you all.   

The England Family. 



Cucklington 
St Lawrence’s Church 

www.cucklington.org.uk 
Church Warden - Pip Loxton 

T: 01747 840947 

Coffee Morning  

Due to the Coronavirus, coffee mornings will 

not take place until further notice. 

Scrabble 
Due to the Coronavirus, scrabble  

evenings will not take place until further 

notice. 

Cucklington Table Tennis Club 
Tuesday evenings 7:30 pm – 10:00pm. 

Due to the Coronavirus, the table tennis 

club will not take place until further notice. 

 

Pop Up Pub – Friday 20th March, 19:30  
Due to the Coronavirus, the Pop 

up Pub will not take place until 

further notice. 

Church Warden: Pip Loxton Contact Telephone number 01747 840947 
The Arthur Morison Memorial Hall, Cucklington – Management Committee 
Committee members include:  Campbell Dunford (Chairman) 01963 34220 

Hall bookings should be made through Jenny Rawlings (01963 3320) who also holds the keys.  If not 
available, ring Brian Trueman (07398 980487) or Di Hammet (01747 840770)   

Village Contacts: 
Chair of Village Meeting: Richard Glover: cucklingtonchairman@gmail.com 
NHW co-ordinator: Di Hammet, (Dmhammet99@aol.com). Non urgent calls to police – 101, or else 
call the charity Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111 www.crimestoppers-uk.org 
To check on the status of Planning Applications online go to: http://www.southsomerset.gov.uk/
planningsearch 
To report Fly Tipping online go to: http://www.southsomerset.gov.uk/online 
(Dorset: http://www.dorsetforyou.com/flytipping/report-flytipping-online). 
Telephone nos. for reporting to the council (office hours) are: General, inc. fly tipping: 01935 462462. 
The contact number for Somerset Highways is now: 0300 123 2224 (Monday-Friday am to p.m.,  
Saturday am to p.m. and Sunday closed (Call 101 if urgent). 
Planning: 01935 462016. 

http://www.crimestoppers-uk.org


Stoke Trister with  
Bayford 

www.stoketristerbayford.net 
E: web@stoketristerbayford.net 

Whist Drive—Thursday 23rd April 2020  
This is cancelled due to Coronavirus. 

Tower Captain, Stoke Trister  
Is there any person in the vicinity who could 
spare the time to take on the role as Tower 
Captain, Stoke Trister?  Our services are 
approximately twice monthly, there is a 
light six, in ringing order, and there are a 
few ringers in our parishes of Stoke Trister, 
Bayford, Cucklington and Charlton 
Musgrove. If you would consider the role, 
please contact Rosie Ashley t: 01747 
442969, m: 07482 300290. 

Bayford Coffee Mornings  
Cancelled April/May 
The Coffee Mornings due to be held at 
Bayford Village Hall on Thursday 6th April 
and Thursday 7th May have been cancelled 
due to the Coronavirus situation. Please 
look out for further information on future 
dates in the Village Newsletter. 

The Bayford Coffee Morning 
group went to the Octagon 
theatre in Yeovil on 14th March to see The 
Sound of Music, an outing organised by 
Maureen Parsons.  It was a marvellous 
performance, with superb acting and 
wonderful singing and everyone agreed it 
was the best we had all seen. The child 
actors, Maria and the nuns were all faultless 
and we all came out singing the songs and 
with smiles on our faces: just the tonic we 

needed in these difficult days.  The show 
was followed by a delicious meal at the pub 
in Holton, so thank you Maureen for 
organising another successful trip (with help 
from Jane). 

Advance Notice 
The Annual Parish Meeting for Stoke Trister 
with Bayford Parish will be held on Thurs 
14th May 2020 at 7.00 pm at Bayford Village 
Hall.  This is your opportunity to contribute 
to the Parish proceedings and suggest how 
services/life can be enhanced for all 
residents.  Please come and contribute. 
This is likely to be cancelled due to 
Coronavirus—more details in next month’s 
newsletter. 
 

 

 



Pancake Party 

This year’s Pancake Party was again held at ‘The Kitchen at Kimbers’.  There 
were 45-50 people present of all ages.  A colouring in Easter Egg competi-
tion brought forward 2 winners out of many splendidly coloured in eggs, 
Mrs Veronica White judged the entries and after a difficult time settled on 
Isabel Buckland and Raeph Sussex.  The well-established Egg Shackling, 
(introduced by Rev and Mrs Thatcher several years ago) was won by Mrs 
Hannah Kay. Thanks must go to all the ‘pancake makers’ lovely fillings, fish, 
beef chilly, vegetable, chicken, cheese then followed by sweet pancakes 
with chocolate, maple sauces and ice cream.  Thanks also to ‘The Kitchen’ 
for the use of the facilities at no charge.  A craft table was 
popular with the young people. Jean Brown organized pan-
cake races for young and old, lots of fun was had by all.   
£200 was raised for the life changing charity, ‘Send a Cow’. 





Please contact Rosy Ashley to see if this is still going ahead: 
E: rosyashley@hotmail.com  T: 01747 442969/07482 300290 



Stoke Trister With Bayford PCC need to appoint a new Independent Examiner for the an-
nual accounts. Accounting qualifications are not required, independence from the PCC is 
key and some practical experience of accounts would be helpful.  More information is 
available at: 
https://www.parishresources.org.uk/resources-for-treasurers/accounting-and-reporting/
independent-examination/ 

If you are interested in assisting, it is not an onerous role, please contact Geoff Syme on 
07949 239864 for further info. 





COMMON FARM FLOWERS 

Nationwide delivery of  
British-grown bouquets by post. 
Wedding and occasion flowers  

& workshops. 
 

Tel: 01963 32883 
georgie@commonfarmflowers.co

m 

KIMBER’S FARM SHOP 
Between Wincanton & Bruton  

on Racecourse Road 

Quality home produced meats  
& raw milk, local produce,  

deli and gifts 

Open Tuesday-Saturday 
t: 01963 33177  

e: info@kimbersfarmshop.co.uk 
www.kimbersfarmshop.co.uk 

Paul White 

Interior and Exterior Decorating Services 
The Mill House, Lower Horwood Farm, 

BA9 9RA 
Tel: 07814857496 or 01963 31701 

LOCAL TENNIS COACHING WITH FORMER 
WIMBLEDON PLAYER 

Charlotte 
Whatever your age, whatever your skill 
07708 346316  c.maccaw@gmail.com 

On Tap Water Treatment 

WATER SOFTENERS 
SALES, SERVICE, SALT 

T: 01458 274289  M: 07970 060707 
www.on-tap.co.uk 

Pump and Private Supply Specialist 

MMS SOFT FURNISHINGS  
Woodside Court, Sparkford, BA22 7LH  

Bespoke curtains, blinds, cushions  
Choose from an extensive range of fabrics 

from Clarke & Clarke, Prestigious, ILiv, 
Fibre Naturelle and more, or supply your 

own. 

Free measuring & estimating service with-
in 20 miles.  NO VAT on labour  

Contact Melody Brain on 07883 089333 
e: salesmmssoftfurnishings@aol.co.uk 

Little Things Count 

Personalised Support 

Personal, Domestic, Meal prepara-

tion/Cooking, Shopping, Sitting ser-

vice, Administration Assistance with 

Appointments, Days Out, Compan-

ionship and further support services 

available by discussion. 

DBS checked and fully insured. Win-

canton and surrounding areas cov-

ered. 

Tel: 01963 202249/07739 420430 

littlethingscount@hotmail.com 



Go the extra mile and help others  

If you’re above the age of 18, have a clean full driver licence and own a four-door car, why not volunteer for Som-
erset County Council to help others get to vital medical appointments?  By committing as little as one day per 
week, you could greatly help a person who otherwise wouldn’t be able to make appointments. Alternatively com-
mit to more if that is what you choose! 

Volunteer drivers provide a crucial transport service for non-emergency NHS patients and social care users ena-
bling them to get to various locations across the county and further afield. You could also help transport children 
to college or to school, providing a crucial service to a young person’s academic career.  Each journey connects 
people with services they would otherwise miss out on. As a volunteer driver, you would be providing a vital life-
line to people in your community. 

This is a rewarding opportunity to provide a valuable, practical support for people within your community and your 
mileage expenses will be reimbursed at up to 50p per mile. You will also be supported by a Transporting Officer 
from Somerset County Council’s Transporting Somerset team.  

Not only will you be helping the community, it’s an excellent way of meeting new people. 

To find out more visit https://volunteering.somerset.gov.uk/opportunities/volunteer-driver/ or call 0300 123 2224 

https://volunteering.somerset.gov.uk/opportunities/volunteer-driver/



